
 

 

17/3/2020 

Re – Novel Corona Virus (COVID -19) update 

Dear Families, 
 

The purpose of this letter is to provide some facts regarding COVID-19 (‘Corona Virus’) and the 
implications for our school and your children. Like other schools in Queensland, we are taking advice 
from Queensland Health. This advice is being shared frequently by Toowoomba Catholic Schools 
Executive Director – Dr Pat Coughlan.  
 
In a letter to Dr Lee-Anne Perry yesterday (Executive Director of Queensland Catholic Education), 
Chief Health Officer, Dr Jeanette Young, indicated that school closures for long periods of time, at 
this stage, ‘are not likely to be effective as a public health intervention’. Other countries that have 
enforced these 14-day closures are now reflecting on the limited effect that this has had on reducing 
the transmission of COVID -19. She goes on to advise that long school closures may be a future 
consideration. Shorter school closures of two to three days for cleaning are more likely in the event of 
a student or staff member testing positive to the virus. 
 
Dr Young suggests that schools should promote common strategies to reduce transmission. These 
include - handwashing; coughing / sneezing into the elbow; reducing body contact and enforcing 
current policies in place that exclude students and staff who are unwell (including current policies 
referring to the quarantining of people for 14days who have arrived in the country*). 

 *At this stage it is not necessary for children whose parents are currently under quarantine to 
quarantine too. This would only be necessary if the quarantined parent has the virus or has 
started experiencing ‘flu-like’ symptoms. 

 
Some media outlets are falsely urging people to get to the doctor to be tested quickly if they have flu-
like symptoms. As noted on the Queensland Department of Health’s website; 

 
You would only see your doctor immediately if you (or your child) have: 

• travelled overseas in the past 14 days and are unwell with symptoms of novel coronavirus 
(COVID-19) 

• had close contact with a confirmed case of novel coronavirus (COVID-19).  
o Please note that our local Medical Centre in Allora is not a testing site for COVID-19. 

This situation is changing every day and so we plan to keep you updated with all new information as it 
comes to hand. Please visit the following website if you would like to know more about COVID-19 
(https://www.qld.gov.au/health/conditions/health-alerts/coronavirus-covid-19/find-the-facts/faqs-and-myth-busters) 

 

We continue to hold all who are unwell and those who are responding to the virus in our thoughts 
and prayers. 
Kind Regards, 
 
 
 
 
Tyronne Maher 
Principal 
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